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Walker Fire Protection Association Annual Membership Meeting 

and Luncheon  Social Event 
 

WHERE:  Walker Fire Station -  4980 E Walker Road  
WHEN :   Saturday, May 24th, 2025 
TIME:       9:00 a.m. 
 

Please join us and your neighbors at the WFPA Annual Membership Meeting.  We share a lot of useful 
information from the Board as well as our Chief about what is happening with the WFPA and in Walker.  Per 
the by-laws of the association nominations will be taken from the floor. There will be a period to ask questions 
of the nominees so come prepared with your questions. 

In the event you are not able to make it in person to vote please have your signed proxy returned either by mail 
(returned by May 21st, 2025 ), email or deliver it at the membership meeting by 9:00 a.m. on the day of the 
vote.  Please keep in mind USPS can take longer than normal times to deliver. The proxy form with instructions 
is located on page 10 of this chronicle. You can also download it from the WFPA website at 
https://walkerfire.org/ 

Getting involved with the WFPA Board of Directors is a great way to connect with new people and serve the 
community. It will involve attending most of the meetings which are held at the Fire Station. The meetings are 
held on the 2nd Saturday of each month from 8:45am-10:??am.  Board members help out with various events 
and functions. Serving on the Board is a 2 year commitment. 
The Annual Meeting is the time to vote for the members of the Board and we encourage you to attend to get 
updates on the Fire Department, vote for the Board members, and share lunch with your neighbors.  
  

LUNCH WILL BE PROVIDED  this year following the meeting.   
There will be hot dogs and hamburgers 

  
Kind regards, 
Clyde McKay 
WFPA – President 
Feel free to contact me with any questions at  480-329-8443. 
Clyde McKay -  email:   president@walkerfire.org       

https://walkerfire.org/
mailto:president@walkerfire.org
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From The Fire Chief: 
After a relatively quiet 2024, the 2025 fire season will pose some challenges. First of course is the 

weather, we had a very dry winter which is typical of a La Nina weather pattern. In January we had a local wildfire 
and of course in February, just south of us was the Brady Fire which very quickly turned into a 400-acre incident.  
It will be crucial for the 2025 fire season that we make good decisions about anything that could cause a fire. Most 
wildland fires are human caused by human error. Please comply with seasonal fire restrictions when they are 
imposed which we believe will be earlier than normal. And if you have a short-term rental, please do not allow 
them to have warming (campfires) at any time. We can’t expect people visiting from outside the area to 
understand wildland fire danger.  

 
We wanted to devote some space in this letter to our planning process with some recap and some future 

projects. For the last few summers, we’ve been able to send a truck to wildland fires outside our area which 
brings revenue into the department. This revenue is generally earmarked for new fire apparatus. We brought in 
roughly ¼ of the expense for Engine 83, the new red truck, from the wildland program, got half the expense from 
a grant and the final quarter of the cost from designated donations from the community. Engine 83 brought in 
even more revenue which allowed us to upgrade Engine 86 with the green truck. The wildland program paid for 
about ¾ of the expense for that truck with the rest coming from designated donations from the community.  

 
If we are able to get out on wildland fire assignments this year, we’ve already had one, we will be turning 

our attention to replacing two of our three water tenders, the big water trucks. The two we hope to replace are 
more than 30 years old. Water tenders are less expensive than engines and buying two of them at the same time 
is plausible, but it will depend on how busy we are with out-of-area assignments. 
We are also exploring ways to add more space for our fleet, possibly with another building on the property with 
the main stationhouse. As of this writing we are still in the planning stages but depending on expense and how 
much space, we hope to house two wildland fire apparatus and possibly a UTV later down the line.   
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
As has been the case for many years, your best source for reliable and current information during a large fire or 
other incident is the department’s Facebook page. We also post information about fires outside our area on that 
page that might impact us with drift smoke.  https://www.facebook.com/walkerfiredept/  
 
Thank you, 
Roger Nusbaum 
Fire Chief 
Walker Fire  
Protection Association  
 
 
 

 
F.A.D – Firefighter  Appreciation Day Event 

Thank you to the Chief! And all our Walker Fire Fighters !! 

https://www.facebook.com/walkerfiredept/
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From The President: 
Dear Walker Residents, 

I hope this newsletter finds you all doing well! The past few months have been busy, and we continue to 
work hard to improve the ways we serve our community. We appreciate your ongoing support, donations and 
involvement as we make positive changes. 

One of our recent upgrades has been to the Walker Trash Collection Services subscription sign up and 
the new electronic lock system. We know this transition has come with some challenges, and we sincerely 
appreciate your patience. The consensus has been positive with residents appreciating the easier to open locks 
and the drastic decrease in dumping. If you experience any issues with the locks, please know that we are always 
available to assist you. 

We are also excited to announce the launch of our new Walker Fire Protection Association website! If you 
have not seen it please visit it at www.walkerfire.org  A huge thank you to Chris Alex for dedicating so much time 
and effort to making this happen. The website is a valuable resource for local updates, events calendar and more. 
A full calendar of upcoming events (see page 9), including: The Annual Meeting, Chip and Haul, Pancake 
Breakfasts, Fish Fries, Walker Day, Fire Fighter Appreciation Day, Golf Tournament and Bingo Night and MORE 
are all listed there. These events are a great way to connect with neighbors and support the community, so we 
hope to see you there! There is also an area where you can sign up to receive emails from WFPA. These emails 
contain information related to the fire association/area, event reminders and more and is a great way to stay up to 
date on all things WFPA.   

In an effort to better organize our events we have established various committees and committee leads for 
our various fundraisers and activities. We’d love for community members to get involved in a committee(s) that 
are of interest. Your support and assistance with the many events make all the difference in making our events a 
success! If you’re interested in volunteering, please let me know. 

Another important initiative we’re working on is community education. Over the next few months, we will 
be working on some videos that will be taken during training to share with the community to help residents better 
understand and prepare for things related to fire safety, emergency preparedness and other essential topics to 
help keep Walker safe. 

As always, we are grateful for the incredible support of the Walker community. Your dedication and 
involvement make this a truly special place to live. If you have any questions, suggestions, or would like to get 
involved, please don’t hesitate to reach out. 
Stay safe, stay connected, and thank you for being part of Walker’s strong and caring community! 

 
Kind Regards,  
Clyde McKay  
WFPA President -   
president@walkerfire.org   
Cell (480)329-8443  
 
 
 

 

From the Secretary: 
     Walker Community is a piece of heaven for so many of us. It’s a home we love.  
     An escape from the heat of the city. A place to see old and new friends. A place  
     to enjoy the wildlife, changing seasons and mother nature. A place to bring our kids  
     and grandkids and build memories.  We all come to Walker Community for one  

reason or another and stay because we find a community of like-minded souls.  
We have found that Walker residents are friendly, helpful, knowledgeable of the  
area, the conditions and Walker history. Consider yourself fortunate to have found 
such a great place to live in!  

     Being a part of the WFPA Board has allowed me to meet even more people and 
recognize the time and energy our Fire Dept Chief, crews and the Board members give back to our community. It 
is amazing what a Team we have. The events that occur from April to October are designed to encourage 

http://www.walkerfire.org/
mailto:president@walkerfire.org
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residents to meet each other; to educate yourselves on the Walker area and Fire department, learn where your 
donations to the Fire Dept are used.  The Annual Mtg and F.A.D events share a lot of Community and 
Department information so please join us!  
 
A big THANK YOU to the men and women that volunteer  
their time for protecting our community in the Fire Department. 
And thanks to the volunteers that work on all the WFPA events.   
Volunteering is the best way to meet your neighbors, contribute 
to our awesome community and support the Walker Fire Dept.  
 
Marti Mahoney 
WFPA Secretary – Secretary@walkerfire.org 

 
 

 
From The Treasurer: 
Hello fellow Walkerites. Winter is almost over! I am looking forward to another great season on the mountain. 
As I write this, we are still in the early stages of budget planning and preparation for the next fiscal year which 
begins in June. Mixing event planning, fire season predictions, department needs, etc. into a budget plan can be 
quite a task. The annual meeting is coming up soon and I will be reporting a more in-depth look at our financial 
status and forecast.   
 

Here is a quick overview.  Year to Date expenses have been about $115,000 with 3 months left till fiscal 
year end. Roughly 50% of that was for vehicle expenses, medical and firefighting supplies and communications. 
30% was for insurance, bookkeeping, utilities, office supplies and things like credit card processing from PayPal. 
The other 20% was for fundraising expenses. 

Contribution income this year has returned to previous levels due to some very generous donations.  YTD 
donations have been about $94,000. Fundraising this year has brought in about $48,000.  This is from a huge 
effort from our fundraising team and participation of the community. 
 
Thanks to our Wildland program we were able to upgrade the fleet this year replacing Engine 86 without 
impacting our cash reserves too much. I know there is more work to do here as some of our water tenders are 
getting old. 
 
I recently had the opportunity to spend the better part of the week at  
the AZ Wildland Incident management Academy (AWIMA) for a class.  
I was told this was the largest gathering of firefighter personnel in the  
nation.  There were over 1000 people taking classes to improve skills  
and gain qualifications. This gave me a chance to gain a little insight  
as to how other departments work. Cost, funding and manpower seemed  
to be recurring topics of concern. The WFPA board and us as a  
community continues to manage cost and funding. Together we need to  
also take care of our volunteer manpower.  
 
Thank you all for making Walker Fire a great department. 
 
Lance Gilbert 
Treasurer. WFPA  

 
 
 
 

 

Photos Courtesy- Donna Clark / Louie Reale  

mailto:Secretary@walkerfire.org
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WFPA Website: 
The Website is a good source for the latest news  
and announcement of events concerning our Walker  
Community.  You can read about the upcoming Board  
meetings, community gatherings and scheduled  
firefighter training.  
The site also contains community directory, sections  
for Walker history, forest service issues and more.  
To be part of our community Website Directory and  
to be included in our e-mail database, go to  

https://walkerfire.org        Click on the “Create and  

Account” link on the left side of the home page.  
 
You can also visit the Walker Fire Department  
Facebook page for pictures, posts and the latest  
news at: www.facebook.com/walkerfiredept/ 

 
 
 

 

54th Annual Walker Day –  Saturday - JUNE 14th, 2025  
Walker Day is the single BIGGEST fundraiser of the season. This event is a giant yard sale with items that are 
donated from the community. Walker Day draws people from all over including our community, Prescott Valley, 
Prescott, etc.  

Walker Day takes place at the Walker Fire Station on Saturday, June 14th, 2025 - 11am to 2 pm  

with the Yard Sale from 8 am to 1 pm. Come join us for some good old-fashioned family fun and live 
entertainment among the beautiful cool pines.  Help us to raise funds for our local volunteer fire association!  

The community yard sale always has a large number of items ranging from antiques and collectibles to furniture, 
tools, household wares and much, much, more.   

 
Other activities taking place that day are:  

- Old fashion cake walk – win one of many delicious  
        Cakes, cupcakes, cookies !   

- Free face painting for kids 
- Live music 
- Walker Merchandise available for purchase 
- BBQ Lunch – Hot Dog or Burger with chips 

                    and soda - $10 Adult / $5 for Kids  
- Classic Car Show 
- 50/50 raffle drawing Walker 

 
 
How Can You Make Walker Day A Success? 
Now is the perfect time to clean out those closets, cabinets,  
garage, etc. at home. Some of our residents have homes in  
the valley and a clean out there can be a big help to our event.  
Those items that you no longer need/want can be donated to  
the Walker Day event. These donated items are then for sale  
at our Walker Day yard sale where all the money generated  
goes to support our WPFA. It is a win win for all!  
 

https://walkerfire.org/
http://www.facebook.com/walkerfiredept/
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Walker Day Rummage sale info:   Beginning May 01st we start accepting your donations. These donated items 
can be dropped off at the small fire station building which is behind the main fire house building. Please have 
items boxed if possible as it assists us in storing items until the sale. 
 
PLEASE DO NOT drop off big items that typically do not sell such as washers & dryers, couches, big 
chairs, box springs, mattresses, car tires, or other items that basically should be thrown in the trash. etc. 
NO GRILLS.     NO FOOD ITEMS.  
 
Another way you can help is to be a volunteer for this event.  
We can definitely use the help, and it truly is a lot of fun and a  
wonderful way to meet new neighbors and see some you maybe  
haven’t seen in a while. If you would like to volunteer to help at  
Walker Day, please let me know. 
 
 
Clyde McKay 
President@walkerfire.org 
480-329-8443 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Meet The Election Candidates:   
The board has seven total positions. Each position has a two year term. Four are elected one year and three are 
elected the next year.   This year there are three (3)  candidates to fill positions for on the board.  
Two of our current Board Members are running for re-election. 
 
 
LANCE GILBERT  - Running for Re-election  
I have been in Walker since 2010 and have been the WFPA treasurer since 2019. I also serve as a volunteer 
firefighter for Walker. 
Since being elected to the board I have done my best to apply for 40+ years of business experience to fulfill the 
mission of supporting the fire department.  Going forward I will work to stay informed of the ever changing 
requirements of running a fire department. I am happy to run again for the board and will continue to provide good 
stewardship of the community’s donations. 
Thank you -  Lance Gilbert 
Treasurer, WFPA   
 
MARTI MAHONEY  - Running for Re-election  
I have been the Secretary on the WFPA Board for the last two years. I also assist Karen Gonzeles and the 
Merchandise Team selling the WFPA Merchandise for the last 8 years. This has provided me with the valuable 
opportunity to meet many of the Walker residents.   
I grew up in Arizona with family in Prescott and visited often.  My husband Shawn and I have been in Walker 
since 2012.  I have been in the construction industry for over 45 years working for subcontractors as an estimator 
and Project Manager.  
I would be honored to continue to serve on the WFPA Board and help this team support the Walker Fire 
department. 
Thank you – Marti Mahoney  
Secretary, WFPA  
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BILL GOOD – Running for Election  
I was introduced to Walker in 1975 by our friends Rudy and Kathy Erdmann when Walker Road was still a dirt 
road from the cattle guard on.  Four years ago, I purchased my own home on Golden Fleece.  I’m now retired 
from careers in both construction and ministry.  I enjoy life as an author and speaker and I am a full-time resident.  
Walker is my home, and you are my community.   
As I have joined in our life together volunteering at the WFPA events and lending a hand where needed, I have 
experienced an increasing call to share my gifts and skills by serving you on the WFPA Board.  
Thank you – Bill Good  
 

 

THANK YOU to the Walker Firefighter Chief and crew for all your hard work every year!! We support you 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Firewise: 
2025 Walker Chip & Haul 
Walker residents, you may drop your slash at the Walker Firehouse beginning June 21, 2025 and ending on July 20, 2025. 
Note - Only four weeks again this year.  Grinding is scheduled to begin on July 21. Remember – Forest vegetation only! No 
root balls, dirt, rocks, metal, lumber, bricks/blocks, plastic bags, garbage or trash. All bags must be emptied. 
For your safety, access to the slash pile will be restricted again this year whenever the grinder is operating. For your safety, 
please observe all warning signs 
As in past years, fourteen years and counting, WCAA (Walker Community Action Alliance) has not and does not charge 
Walker residents to use Chip & Haul services. This is a community project of “Residents Helping Residents Save Lives” 
WCAA provides funding for chipping and hauling through grants, fund raisers and donations. WFPA (Walker Fire Protection 
Association) has also helped WCAA in some past years to make up differences in costs that WCAA could not meet. This 
year, WFPA and WCAA are asking Chip & Haul participants for financial assistance to help cover the increasing costs and for  
preparing and restoring the fire department’s parking area used for Chip & Haul.      

Donate for Chip and Haul at: https://www.walkercaa.org/Contributions 
 
Healthy Forest Initiative Grant HFI 23-353 
WCAA Walker Firewise is currently administering a $162,528.00 reimbursable grant for Walker property owners. As of now, 
your Firewise team has performed 16 Wildfire Risk Assessments, covering over 26 acres. We have submitted for $15,898.53 
to reimburse homeowners who have already had their parcels treated. Several other jobs are currently in various stages of 
completion. 
For a free “Wildfire Risk Assessment” of your property, contact WCAA Walker Firewise: 
walkerfirewise@gmail.com, or mail to WCAA @ PO Box 25202, Prescott Valley 86312, or phone 602-370-8020, or FAX 928-
445-0590. 
Firewise treatment may or may not affect your homeowner’s insurance,  
but it will increase your chances of survival in the event of a devastating  
wildfire. A community working together is a community worth supporting 
 
WCAA Walker Firewise 
walkerfirewise@gmail.com  
www.walkercommunity.org  
www.walkerfirewise.org  

mailto:walkerfirewise@gmail.com
http://www.walkercommunity.org/
http://www.walkerfirewise.org/
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Walker Trash Collection Services: 
The trash subscription runs from January to December for 12 months. Six-month subscriptions are Jan. 
1st thru June 30th, or July 1st thru Dec. 31st.   
The rates are $250.00 for 12 months;  and  $175.00 for 6 months.  
We now have electronic locks for the dumpsters. Information for the locks / app are provided with signed 
contract and payment.   We operate this service for your convenience and to avoid people burning their 
garbage, especially during the dry months.  
 

THIS SERVICE IS FOR HOUSEHOLD GARBAGE ONLY! 
 

We have video surveillance surrounding the dumpster area to help monitor 
activities. If the dumpsters are full, please do not leave your trash on the ground.  
Please take all other materials to the dump.  
The City of Prescott Transfer Station is located at 2800 Sundog Ranch Road. 
 

The app cannot be shared with short term renters, cleaning companies or contractors.  All short-term 
rental properties are to purchase a subscription for the full term of use. The responsibility for the 
disposal of the trash from short term rentals is the responsibility of the rental manager.  
 
The Walker Trash Collection Services website is located at https://walkertrashcollectionservice.com 
We recently made improvements to the way you can subscribe. Instructions are on the website. 
If you see anyone dumping illegally, or issues with the dumpsters, please let me know. 
 
Contact:  Louie Reale -  garbagedisposal@walkerfire.org    
(602) 494-3175 
 

 

WFPA Board Meetings Are Held Monthly: 
WFPA Board Meetings take place the 2nd Saturday of each month.  

Meetings start at 9:15 am at the Fire Station.  
Everyone is welcome to attend. 

 
Can you Help The WFPA?  Yes!   

We could use your help for a few hours a month, at a special event  
Or with a fundraising efforts. Please contact one of the Board  

Members with any questions. Attending the Board Meetings can also  
provide you with Community information and how we support  

Walker Fire.   
 

The WFPA is a fully donation and volunteer sponsored organization.  
There are many ways to participate and meet your neighbors and  

help your community. 
 

Please email President@walkerfire.org,  
or  secretary@walkerfire.org   

One of our Board members will reach out to contact you 
and share ways you can become involved. THANK YOU!   

Photo Courtesy – Tammi Morby 

https://walkertrashcollectionservice.com/
mailto:garbagedisposal@walkerfire.org
mailto:President@walkerfire.org
mailto:secretary@walkerfire.org
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WFPA Calendar of Events – 2025 

Sights  in Walker  – Photos by Kate Bauer , 

Joellyn Nusbaum, Shelley McKay, Marti Mahoney, Patrice Aubrecht   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
January 11th - Board meeting –     9:15am to 10 am 
  
February 08th -Board meeting –     9:15am to 10 am 
  
March 08th -    Board meeting –     9:15am to 10 am 
  
April 12th -  Board Meeting -      9:15am to 10am   
April 12th -     Fish Fry  –              5 pm to 7 pm 
April 26th -   Pancake Breakfast – 8 am to 10 am 
  
May 10th  -  Board Meeting -       9:15am to 10am  
May 101h -  Fish Fry  –               5 pm to 7 pm 
May 17th -  BINGO –                  4 pm to 7 pm 
May 24th -    Annual Mtg & BBQ   9am to 11:30am 
                                
  
June 07th  Board Meeting -        9:15am to 10am  
June 07th -   Fish Fry -           5 pm to 7 pm  
June 144h –  Walker Day -            11am to 2pm  
                 & Rummage Sale  8 am to 1 pm 
June 21st -       BINGO -           4 pm to 7 pm 
June 21st -       Start of CHIP & HAUL -----  
June 28th -     Pancake Breakfast –   8 am to 10 am 
  
July 05th -    Kids Day –               11 am to 1 pm 
July 12th -        Board Meeting  -       9:15am to 10am 
July 12th -    Fish Fry -           5 pm to 7 pm 
July 19 th -   BINGO –                   4 pm to 7 pm 
July 21st -        END of CHIP & HAUL ------  
July 26th -      Pancake Breakfast –  8 am to 10 am 

  

 

 
August 09th -        Board meeting –        9:15am to 10 am 
August 16th -        BINGO –                   4 pm to 7 pm  
August 23rd -        Pancake Breakfast –   8 am to 10 am 
August 30 st -        Fire Fighter Appreciation Day & Luau 
                                       4  pm  to 6pm 
  
September 13th -    Board Meeting -       9:15am to 10am 
September 13th -    Fish Fry –                5 pm to 7 pm 
September 20th -    BINGO –                  4 pm to 7 pm 
September 277h -   Pancake Breakfast –  8 am to 10 am 
  
October  5th -         Golf Tournament       7:30 am start  
October 11th -         Fish Fry                   5 pm to 7 pm  
October 11th -        Board meeting –       9:15am to 10 am 
  
November 08th -     Board meeting –        9:15am to 10 am 
  
December 13th -     Board meeting –        9:15am to 10 am 

 
 

See  walkerfire.org event calendar for more info  
And sign up for WFPA emails / Newsletters 

 

WE NEED YOUR HELP at all WFPA Events !!  
Please consider volunteering.  

Each event needs minimum of 10 to 15+ 
volunteers for set up, serve/cook and clean up. 

You make our events better & happen!  
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Walker Fire Protection Association, Inc. - Proxy and Instructions: 
 

As provided for in the bylaws of the Walker Fire Protection Association, Inc. (“WFPA”), proxy voting is permitted 
for the Annual Meeting which will be held at the WFPA Fire Station located at 4980 E. Walker Road, Prescott, AZ 
86303, at 9:00am, Saturday May 24th, 2025. Proxies are available upon request by email at 
secretary@walkerfire.org, or by phone request at 480-329-8443 or available for download on the WFPA website 
at www.walkerfire.org. A proxy for each person voting must be correctly completed, signed and returned either by 
mail to WFPA, PO Box 10174, Prescott, Arizona 86304 or emailed to: secretary@walkerfire.org, attention WFPA 
Secretary and received no later than Thursday May 21st, 2025, or can be physically delivered to the WFPA 
Secretary at the Annual Meeting between 9:00 and 10:00 a.m., on May 24th, 2025.  

WFPA Member eligibility to vote is defined by the WFPA bylaws, Article III “Members” and summarized as; 1) 
owning or participating in the ownership of property within a three mile radius of the Fire Station, property included 
in the Potato Patch Area Association or otherwise accepted as a Member under guidelines/criteria adopted, from 
time to time, by the WFPA Board of Directors and 2) consent by State Statute as defined in section 3.1.1.2 
through 3.1.1.2.2.6.  

The number of total votes eligible by Members shall not exceed one vote per Member and no more than two 
votes for property ownership held in “joint” ownership interest as defined in Section 3.4 through 3.4.6 of the WFPA 
bylaws. The total votes eligible are limited as defined, regardless of the number of parcels owned or ownership 
participation as defined in section 3.9 of the WFPA bylaws.  

Proxy will be verified for eligibility and against a Member roster with a record date of May 24th, 2025. Proxy 
qualification will be reviewed and verified with final eligibility determined by the WFPA Secretary. Any proxies not 
signed, not in proper order or not matching the Member roster will be set aside and considered invalid.  

 

 

Walker Fire Protection Association, Inc. - Proxy Form 

Know All Men By These Presents: 
The undersigned owner, or their voting representative, at the Walker address of: 
____________________________________________ or parcel # __________________________, hereby 
constitute and appoint the Secretary of the association, his designee, or __________________________, as 
nominee, and proxy with powers of substitution for and in the name and place of the undersigned, to appear, 
represent, and cast votes matters to come before the Walker Fire Protection Association, Inc., Annual Meeting to 
be held on May 24th, 2025, at 9:00AM at the Walker Fire Station located at 4980 E. Walker Road, Prescott, AZ,  
86303. 
  
Limited powers - I hereby specifically authorize and instruct my proxy to cast my vote in reference to the 
following matter and any other motion brought before the WFPA 2025 Annual Meeting.  
 
Election of Board Members 

Please check the name you would like to see elected to the Board of Directors. You can vote for no more than 
Three (3)  people. Write-In’s :  

 

______Lance Gilbert     ______ Marti Mahoney       ________  Bill Good  

The undersigned ratify and confirm any and all acts that this proxy may do or cause to be done in the premises, 
whether at the meeting referred to above or at any change, adjournment, or continuation, and revoke all prior 
proxies previously executed. Please write clearly! 

Date: ______________________                   Name: ________________________________________ 

 

Signature:__________________________________________ 
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About the WFPA and How You Fund Our Services: 

 
We are a Member funded/driven, not for profit, section 501(c)(3) volunteer organization formed 50+ years ago by 
Walker Members like you. The WFPA provides the first line of defense between hazard and safety for the Walker 
community. 
 
The WFPA receives minimal to no funding from the government and has historically had to rely on 35% to 40% of 
the Walker Membership to donate 100% of it’s annual operating budget. 
 
Fire department volunteers and your Board are extremely frugal and have managed the departments finances 
prudently in both good and bad times and through several challenging recessions. The department has no debt 
and a reasonable Cash reserve to insulate it from any unforeseen events. However, without increasing the 
financial participation of our members, equipment upgrades or additions will be out of reach and added services 
out of the question.  
 
We need your help! 
Participating Walker Members that have already made their 2025 donations reward our hard working volunteers 
with funds to provide insurance protection, safe equipment and continuous training in order to serve you better… 
a handsome return of your investment dollars. 
Any one of the many calls each year could have become a much more serious incident to a Members well being 
or property. 
Please review the following donation information and consider the significant community benefits provided by your 
volunteers at the WFPA… and please contribute 
 
Donation Payment Methods: 
1. Check– Make Checks payable to the WFPA, complete the donation slip and return to: Walker Fire Protection 

Association P.O. Box 10174, Prescott, AZ 86303 
2. Paypal / Zelle -  Use the PayPal link on our website at www/walkerfire.org. If you use PayPal, you do not 

need to send in the donation slip. Keep a copy of your receipt because your donation to the WFPA is tax 
deductible.  

You can update your personal info on our website by selecting the “Contact Us” form. 

 
Walker Fire Protection Association – 2025 Annual Donation Drive 

 
Name:_____________________________________________.    Donation Amount__$ 500.00 or Other:__$__________ 
 
Mailing Address:___________________________________________________________________________________ 
   
Walker Address:___________________________________________________________________________________  
 
Check enclosed ______      Visa:______    Master Card:______ 
   
Card #:________________________________________ Exp:______________ CVV #_________ 
 
Phone:____________________________________ Email: ____________________________________    
 
Signature:________________________  
 
___ Please include me in all WFPA email and news.  ___ No change in any of my contact information 

 
      QR Code for your donation use …  
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Mining in Bradshaw Mtn Walker Arizona – Post Office  

EMERGENCY NOTIFICATION SYSTEM  

Yavapai County residents are encouraged to sign up for alertYAVAPAI, which is the 
Emergency Mass Notification System that enhances their ability to quickly 
communicate with the public and provide critical and time-sensitive information for 
emergencies such as wildfires, evacuations, floods and missing persons. By registering 
for alertYAVAPAI, you can receive alerts via cell phone by voice or text, email 
addresses, home phone, business phone, and more. SIGN UP!  It’s easy: login to this 
to sign up.  https://member.everbridge.net/337829242601768/new     

 

 

Ready Set Go 

 
Yavapai County Emergency Management has been busy developing “evacuation 
zones” A new web page and a new mobile app each allow you to enter your address so 
that you can receive status alerts. The alerts will designate the “Ready, Set, or Go” 
status for your zone.  
 
The mobile app is: “genasys protect” and the web page can be accessed at 
“yavapaiready.gov”. Scroll down to “Evacuation Zones” or go directly to 
“protect.genasys.com”. 
 

If you haven’t already done so, you should also sign up for alertYAVAPAI ( or google it) to receive notifications by 
any two or all of the following: email, text or mobile phone. Yavapai County no longer uses “Code Red”. 
In all cases, if you receive a “GO” notification, go now! Do not stay to defend.  
 
The Yavapai County Sheriff’s Posse, under the direction of the Yavapai County Sheriff, will still be responsible for 
directing evacuations in the event of an emergency. 
visit https://ein.az.gov/ready-set-go 
 

Yavapai County Community Health Emervency Prepardness – Functional Needs Evacuation 

 

The purpose of this is to assist emergency response agencies in locating, providing 
warning to, and if possible, evacuating persons with functional needs in case of 
emergency. The development of a personal evacuation plan is still highly encouraged. 
This is not meant to be a primary evacuation plan for any household, as emergency 
responders can be overwhelmed during an incident and evacuation through emergency 
services cannot be guaranteed. COMPLETION OF THIS FORM IS VOLUNTARY.  To 
access this form, go to www.yavapaiaz.gov/CHS (Click Health Services, then Click 
Forms. 
 

 

.   
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

https://member.everbridge.net/337829242601768/new
https://www.ycsoaz.gov/I-Want-To/Services/Sign-up-for-Emergency-Notifications
https://ein.az.gov/ready-set-go
http://www.yavapaiaz.gov/CHS
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WALKER MERCHANDISE:  
 
Spring is in the air! This is the time of year when we all get together  
and enjoy the weather and all our neighbors by gathering at the WFPA  
functions at the Walker Fire Station.  The Merchandise team does our  
best to offer a large assortment of apparel and merchandise for kids,  
adults and even dogs.  This year we have several new designs to introduce.   
The Vintage Support shirts and hoodies; a new traditional tree/mountain  
logo, and the adorable Fire Truck Trainee shirt for the children’s apparel.  
 
Come visit us during events for the Pancake Breakfast, Walker Day, Kids Day,  
WFPA Annual meeting and the Fire Fighters Appreciation.  
This year’s Fireman’s Appreciation Day is Luau themed with super cool Hawaiian  
shirts being offered to match the theme.  Visit https://walkerfire.org to see the dates  
and times of events, as well as view our merchandise page to see samples of the  
items offered.  
 
Thank you from your Merchandise Team – Karen, Karla, Marti and Ruth  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Second Annual Walker Golf Tournament 
Sunday October 5th, 2025 

at Antelope Hills Golf Course 
 
Watch for Community email and FB posts for the  
2025 Walker Golf Tournament Information Flyer  
to be sent out and the Registration sign up  
information.   
Invite your neighbors, family and friends.  
 
The 2024 Golf tournament had over 60 players,  
16 Hole Sponsors and great raffle prizes donated!  
Everyone came out a WINNER!  
 
Contact JEFF ANDERSON  
j.anderson@walkerfire.org  
 

https://walkerfire.org/
mailto:j.anderson@walkerfire.org
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Advertise with our WFPA Newsletter: 
Advertise your business with us. Please contact  president@walkerfire.org if you are interested.  

Ad prices are as follows: 
$ 250.00 – Full Page   /  $ 125.00 – Half Page    / $ 75.00 – Quarter Page    / $ 50.00 – Eighth Page 

Contact Clyde McKay if you are interested in being seen in the WINTER 2025 Newsletter  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Jill Anderson, GRI, ABR, CNE 
Russ Lyon Sotheby's International 
Realty 
Serving Scottsdale, Prescott and 
Phoenix Metro areas. 
 

 
 
Exceptional Service…Remarkable 
Results! 
Jillandersonrealtor.com 
602.617.6794 
928-227-2435 (Prescott Office) 
 



 

  15 
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If your property is already listed with a REALTOR®, please disregard this notice as it is not my intention to solicit the business of other REALTORS®

Each office is independently owned and operated

Conrad Walton
conrad@prescottrealestate.com

928.925.4428
RealtyONEGroup
Mountain Desert

100 E Sheldon Street Suite 200 
Prescott, AZ 86301

PrescottRealEstate.com 

Experienced. Local. Expert.

Licensed 10 years 
Full Time Walker Resident 10+ Years

PrescottRealEstate.com/reviews

5.0 Rated
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COMMUNITY COMMENTS :  
Please note the comments and information below are provided by Walker Residents.  This information and the opinions are not provided by 
the WFPA Board, or the Walker Fire Department. Please see the contact information in the comments with any questions.    
Do not contact the WFPA Board or Walker Fire Dept..    Thank you  

 

 STOP OVERHEAD POWERLINES!  

 Bury Them For Our Safety 

 APS needs to run underground powerlines  
 for the safety of our community. 

    Doing so will: 

• Provide wildfire protection  

and power reliability 

• Protect our main  

evacuation route 

• Help insure property  

Insurance remains available 

 

OVERHEAD POWER IS UNSAFE 

Remember Southern CA, South Carolina, Lahaina!  
Don’t let Walker be next on the list! 

NoPowerPoles.com 
Sign up online to get emails and/or get involved. 
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____________________________________________________________ 

WFPA- Spring 2025 Newsletter  
Annual membership meeting details, special dates  

and updates from your fire chief and board inside. 

Enjoy and thank you for your support. 

For an electronic copy please visit our website at  

https://www.walkerfire.org 

The Walker Fire Protection Association (“WFPA”)  

is a volunteer fire department and a non profit,  

501(c) 3 organization.  

 

 
 

https://www.walkerfire.org/
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